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Dear Headteacher

I would like to congratulate you, your staff and pupils on the outstanding progress your pupils are 

making and your school’s high level of EBacc entry in 2018.

Your school’s Progress 8 score of 0.58 which is well above the national average, shows that you 

are amongst the top 10 per cent of state-funded mainstream schools in terms of the progress your 

pupils make between key stage 2 and the end of key stage 4. 

With 79 per cent of your pupils entering the EBacc in 2018, your school is in the top 9 per cent of 

all state-funded mainstream secondary schools in the country. EBacc subjects provide a sound 

basis for careers beyond the age of 16 and can also enrich pupils’ studies, giving them a broad 

general knowledge that will enable them to participate in and contribute to society. 

We want to ensure that every child, regardless of their background, has the chance to study the 

EBacc at GCSE, which is why I was delighted to see your results. 

Thank you for your work in continuing the drive towards higher academic standards, and 

congratulations again to you and your staff for your hard work and professionalism.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Rt Hon Nick Gibb MP

Minister of State for School Standards
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I would like to offer a personal welcome to the St John Fisher Catholic High 
School prospectus.

The school mission statement is ‘Educating for Life’ and this philosophy 
underpins every aspect of school life. Central to our educational philosophy 
is the education of the whole person and care for every student. We 
recognise and value each child’s unique gifts and qualities, and we 
encourage them to develop spiritually, intellectually, physically, and socially 
to their full potential. 

The school aims to create a Christ centred community of faith and a vibrant 
place of learning. As a Catholic school, we provide daily opportunities 
for reflection, prayer and worship. Each day begins with prayer and the 
celebration of the Eucharist is central to the life of the school.

School leaders, teachers and support staff walk alongside our students 
on their faith and academic journey to ensure that when they leave us, 
they have the qualifications, confidence, compassion and faith to make a 
significant contribution to society and be a force for good in the world.

We value the partnership of home, school, and parish. Indeed, the school 
regards itself as a large family, an extension of the families from which our 
students are drawn, and which is itself, part of Christ’s larger family - the 
Church. 

We are committed to serving our local community and supporting 
our partner Catholic primary schools and parishes. We work in close 
collaboration with other schools, colleges, and the wider community for our 
mutual good.

We were delighted that our recent Ofsted Inspection in May 2019 
confirmed the “outstanding” status of the school.  For those students 
who wish to continue their studies with us, St Aidan’s and St John Fisher 
Associated Sixth Form provides a unique venture in ecumenical education. 
Created in 1973, its aim is to provide a Christian environment in which all 
students who wish to remain at school beyond the age of 16 are given the 
opportunity to fulfil their academic potential.

We welcome applicants from people of all faiths who wish to benefit from, 
and can support, our Catholic ethos.

 

 

 

Mr S. Mort 
Headteacher

WELCOME
to St John Fisher Catholic High School

Mr S Mort



St John Fisher Catholic High School is an 11-19 Catholic mixed 
comprehensive school. It is a Voluntary Aided Catholic School 
and, as such, is in a dual partnership with the Roman Catholic 
Diocese of Leeds and North Yorkshire County Council, as 
established by the 1944 Education Act. 

Situated on a magnificent greenfield site, close to the centre of the beautiful spa 
town of Harrogate, the school has grown to its current size of 1400 students on roll. 
A significant part of the school site is occupied by the 1903 stone buildings of the 
original Catholic convent school and now part of a conservation area. The new St John 
Fisher Catholic High School was founded in 1958 and, thanks to the vision of its 
founding fathers, moved on to the convent site in the early sixties. Reorganised as  
a comprehensive school in 1973, the school has gone from strength to strength. 

Graded “outstanding” in its most recent Ofsted Report, the school was in the top 
10% of schools nationally for its most recent validated GCSE outcomes.  With a 
national reputation for the quality of its rich sporting and musical life, the school 
attracts students from Catholic communities from parishes throughout the Diocese 
of Leeds. The Associated Sixth Form of St Aidan’s and St John Fisher celebrated its 
40th anniversary in 2013. With almost 1200 students on roll, it is the largest school-
based Sixth Form in the country. 

There is a Christian ethos throughout the school, based on the school’s Catholic 
foundation and history. These values also drive our community to be outward-looking, 
ever mindful of our responsibilities to those less privileged than ourselves. We warmly 
welcome your interest in our school and invite you to visit us and see for yourself. 

ABOUT  
ST JOHN FISHER
Catholic High School

04

Shared faith and understanding of Catholic values 

underpins all that the school does. The care and 

development of the pupil as an individual is at the 

heart of the school’s practice and planning.
 
Ofsted



05



06



Our school is a community of faith centred on the teachings and 
traditions of the Roman Catholic Church and its significant role 
in the state education system.
We work in a partnership with our families and parishes, and have creative links 
with all our feeder primary schools along with others in the maintained sector. Our 
programmes in RE and PSHCE are based on the teachings of the Church and we 
seek to promote a spiritual dimension across the entire curriculum. Our goal is “to 
educate for life” in order to prepare our students for their lives as adult Christians in 
an increasingly secular world.

Our values ensure that we have a total commitment to support all our students, 
particularly those who may be vulnerable or most in need.

Our community regards collective and daily worship as a high status part of our 
school life, in which students take a leading role. The school promotes spirituality 
through worship and prayer and marks all the major Christian festivals in the church 
calendar. Mass as the source and summit of Christian life takes place weekly in our 
chapel and the community marks our Patron’s Feast Day with a whole School Mass 
along with other celebrations. The school encourages pupils to live out their faith 
through good works. This is demonstrated in the various charity works,  retreats and 
pilgrimages. Also available to the young people are various prayer groups as well 
as a programme to complete The Faith in Action Awards. The school has a long 
tradition of sending groups  as part of the Diocese of Leeds Pilgrimage to Lourdes 
as well as Walsingham and Rome.

Fr. Wright, our Priest Chaplain and Mr Atkin, our Lay Chaplain, support and direct 
pupil chaplaincy groups in school, enriching the schools’ spiritual life.

Religious Studies
All school policies and programmes are based on Christian, Gospel values and 
reflect the teachings and tradition of the Catholic Church. All students will follow a 
core programme of Religious Studies up to GCSE level. Religious Studies is a vital 
part of the school curriculum promoting “religious literacy” within the context of this 
Catholic school.

A COMMUNITY  
OF FAITH
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Students are supportive of each other and are proud of their 

school and its values. They embrace the leadership roles offered to 

them and are alert to the needs of others

Students at St John Fisher understand the school’s values and take an active part in projects in which they live out their faith. 

There is a clear and tangible sense of community at St John Fisher.

Section 48 Inspection, May 2018

Mr Atkin, Lay Chaplain

Fr. Elliott Wright, Priest Chaplain

BBC Songs of Praise
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A number of pupils are involved in a variety of ministries. 

There is a student chaplaincy team and a Young Vincentian 

group. The school supports a number of charities at home 

and globally.
 
Section 48 Inspection, May 2018
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CHARITABLE GIVING
“Those to whom much is given of them much will be required.” 

Park Run Breakfast for Martin House Hospice

Staff and students raised £1350 for the wonderful Martin 
House in Boston Spa through a Park Run in wet and wild 
conditions! Claire Gorman’s Catering Team at St John Fisher 
gave their time for free, Avenue Bakery donated bread 
rolls.  Bidfood donated the bacon and Pain au Chocolat and 
Birchall’s donated drinks and eggs.

St John Fisher Catholic High School recognises and takes 
seriously its responsibilities towards the wider world.  From 
a standpoint of Christian Values, staff and students embark 
on a number of educational and charity activities every year.  
These activities draw the attention of our students to those less 
privileged than themselves.

As a Catholic School charitable fundraising is a very important 
aspect of our mission. Our students are encouraged to support 
a wide range of charities including CAFOD. The students work 
as individuals, as part of their form, as members of the school 
council and as a whole school to raise money. Recent projects 
include:

CAFOD Soup and Roll Fundraiser

The school supports CAFOD, the Catholic International 
Development Charity every year through a number of events 
across the school community, namely the soup and roll day. 

Other fundraising events at St. John Fisher

• �Macmillan Coffee Morning and Cake Sale. A total of 
£632 was raised through the making and buying and 
selling of cakes for the national Macmillan appeal.

• �Harvest Tin Tower. A record 2600 tins were brought in  
by school and donated to the St. Pio Priory soup kitchen 
in Bradford.

• �Wellbeing Champions Cake Sale. Raising money for 
Mind UK.

• �Wear Red Day for the Children’s Heart Surgery Fund at 
Leeds General Infirmary.

• �Jogging for Jordan – Through a number of events, the 
school raised money to support the purchase of a new 
prosthetic leg for Year 13 student Jordan Teodori-Faith,  
a Proteus syndrome sufferer in year 13. 

Children in Need 2019

One of our main annual fundraising events is Children in Need 
which is organised by the 6th Form Congress. In a week of fun 
filled events including a staff v student football match, bake-off, 
sponge the Headteacher, auction of promises and 6th Form 
pantomime, we raised well over £4,000.
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Year 7 Girls Football 
Team

Crowned the English 
National Champions  
2018

 

Hazel Read

Cast as Mary Hildebrand 
in the Opera North 
production of Street 
Scene in January 2020

 

Under 15 Girls Football 
Team 

Crowned Harrogate 
and District 5-a-side 
Champions 2020!

 

Zuzanna Filarska, Phoebe 
Turnbull and Zsofia Ther

Starred in the Harrogate 
Pantomime 2019 
production of Snow White

 

Leeds Rhinos and 
Bradford Bulls players

Rian Rowley, Jack 
Mallinson, Oliver Field, 
Ben Mayhew and Sam 
Arundel. 
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CELEBRATING ACHIEVEMENTS
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Oxbridge
Our sixth form is one of the most successful in the country in 
terms of the number of offers we receive from Oxbridge and 
in converting those offers to places. This is partly as a result 
of preparation done lower down the school and our excellent 
results at GCSE but also because of the guidance we provide 
in Sixth Form. Students are given advice in preparing their 
applications and interview practice is also provided. Our Oxbridge 
Area Representatives visit several times across the year and we 
welcome back former students studying at Oxbridge to answer 
questions in an informal setting. Students are encouraged to 
enter essay competitions to bolster their applications and we have 
had considerable success in recent years. In addition, we assist 
students in applications for summer schools and every year we 
have students attend schools run by Eton, Uniq and the Sutton 
Trust. Across the Association we achieved fifteen offers in 2019 
with 11 students successfully taking up their places. In October 
2020, 10 of our students will begin their studies at Oxbridge. 

 
 

Archie Hall

Member of the Tewit 
Silver Band, winners of 
the National Brass Band 
Championships of Great 
Britain 2019

Frankie Bounds

Member of the 
Glyndebourne Academy 
and National Youth Choirs 
of National Youth Choir of 
Great Britain

Jennifer Cartwright 

Winner of the Trinity 
College, Cambridge, 
Gould Prize for Essays in 
English Literature

Rebecca Hugill	

Runner-up at the World 
Open Freestyle Football 
Championships in Prague 
2020

Emily Pedersen

Winner of the ORA 
singers Composer 
Competition, 2019

The Oxbridge support system at St John Fisher is incredibly 
high quality and provides students with a variety of 
opportunities and access points to build their confidence, 
analytical skills and knowledge of the universities’ systems in 
order to become strong applicants.
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OFSTED
Following our inspection in May 2019 the Ofsted team reported....

Inspectors found pupils of different ages to be well-informed, articulate, respectful and tolerant of one another. Pupils told inspectors they felt confident to be individual and able to express their own identity in school. Inspectors found pupils’ behaviour and conduct to be of a high order.

The school’s carefully considered policies and curriculum are making a 

highly positive contribution to pupils’ personal development and welfare 

and are ensuring pupils are well prepared for life in modern Britain.

The school has continued to be high performing. In recent years  pupils have continued to make significantly more progress across a broad range of subjects than seen nationally. 

Last year, around 80% of pupils were entered for the suite of subjects that make up 
the English Baccalaureate, with success rates being well above those seen nationally.

In lessons, students were actively engaged in learning and participated 

fully. They were articulate, enthusiastic and keen to talk about their work. 

The culture and climate for learning in the school supportpupils effectively.

The well-considered strategies being employed by leaders are 
reducing or eliminating barriers caused by disadvantage.

The well-planned personal, social, health and economic 

(PSHE) curriculum ensures that pupils learn about the  

different risks they face.

11
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Through a varied programme of Physical Education, St John 
Fisher Catholic High School aims to empower all students with 
the knowledge, skills, values and confidence to take part in 
sport and physical activities.

We firmly believe that competitive sport and ‘opportunities for ALL‘ can co-exist in a 
busy school environment.

Our PE Department provides a wide range of sporting, recreational, health and 
fitness opportunities that everyone can enjoy, and our teams are successful in many 
sporting disciplines at local, county and national level.

At our school, we believe that PE is unique in its ability to develop the ‘whole’ child. 
We value the fact that PE lessons form an integral part of the core curriculum for all 
students and that PE is considered a serious GCSE option.

Through the PE Department, we are proud to offer extended curriculum 
opportunities that promote and enhance our students’ relationships, social 
development, health and enjoyment of school life.

The vast majority of our students take advantage of one or more activities available 
to them during the school day, at lunchtime, after school and at weekends. We 
regularly engage with other schools within our local community to enhance 
experiences and learning opportunities.

The timetable below illustrates all the amazing opportunities for sporting activities 
in our school.

SPORT AND  
PHYSICAL ACTIVITIES
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Boys Under 18 Football Team

Junior and Senior Athletics Teams

School House Competition

Under 15 Girls Football North Yorkshire  
Cup Champions

DAY
LUNCHTIME: 12:35 -1.15PM AFTER SCHOOL: 3:45 - 5PM

SPORT VENUE TEACHER SPORT VENUE TEACHER

MON YEAR 7 BOYS’ RUGBY
YEAR 8 & 9 BOYS’ RUGBY

ASTRO
ASTRO

MR NIGHTINGALE
MR HOWGATE

YEAR 8 GIRLS’ NETBALL
YEAR 9 GIRLS’ NETBALL

YEAR 8 BOYS’ FOOTBALL

S HALL /
COURTS
ASTRO

MRS THOMAS
MRS CRICHTON

MR PASS &
MR HOLLETT

TUES

ALL YEARS CROSS  
COUNTRY

BOYS’ & GIRLS’ Y11 & 6TH 
FORM BOYS’ FOOTBALL 
ALL YEARS BADMINTON

OFF SITE

ASTRO

S HALL

MR PASS
MR HUSSEY

MR BULCOCK

ALL YEARS GIRLS’  
FOOTBALL ASTRO MISS HUEGETT

WED

Y7 & 8 GIRLS’ INDOOR 

CRICKET

YEAR 9 BOYS’ FOOTBALL

ALL YEARS TABLE TENNIS

S HALL

ASTRO
GYM

MR WOOD
MR OWEN &

MISS HUEGETT
MR MILLS

YEAR 7 GIRLS’ NETBALL
YEAR 10 BOYS’ RUGBY
YEAR 11 & 6TH BOYS’ 

RUGBY
ALL YEARS GIRLS’ RUGBY
ALL YEARS TABLE TENNIS

S HALL
FIELD
FIELD
FIELD
GYM

MRS THOMAS
MR PASS

MR NIGHTINGALE
MISS SURRIDGE

MR MILLS

THU YEAR 10 BOYS’ FOOTBALL ASTRO MR NIGHTINGALE Y10-13 GIRLS’ NETBALL
YEAR 7 BOYS’ FOOTBALL

S HALL
ASTRO

MRS NIGHTINGALE
MR ROWLANDS & 

MR GIBSON

FRI
ALL YEARS GIRLS’ 

 FOOTBALL ALL YEARS 
ROWING CLUB

ASTRO

F SUITE
MISS HUEGETT

MISS KELLY ALL YEARS BADMINTON S HALL EXTERNAL 
COACH

PE EXTRA CURRICULAR TIMETABLE
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Beyond the curriculum, St. John Fisher leads the 
way in supporting athletes at local, national and 
international level. Girls football in the school 
continues to lead the revolution taking place across 
the country. The school was also delighted to be 
placed in the top 50 state schools in the country in 
the School Sports Magazine 2020.Winners of the 
first National Schools title ever to be won by a North 
Yorkshire School, the Year 7 girls took home the 
trophy at St George’s Park, The England FA National 
Centre in 2018. 

Individual students have continued to make their mark at national and international level 
in 2020. Here are just some examples of their achievements.

Rebecca Hugill (background picture) this year travelled to Prague to compete in Superball, 
the World Open Freestyle Football Championships and was declared the runner up. Rebecca 
began her love of freestyling at FDS in Harrogate when she was 9 years old. Since then she’s 
been the half-time entertainment at both Harrogate Town and Blackburn Rovers and plays in 
numerous school football teams here at St. John Fisher.

Ethan Hussey (left) continues to balance his school career with that of an international athlete. 
Whilst studying for A Levels in Year 13, Ethan is currently faster than Steve Cram over 3 
distances at the same age. Currently setting his sites on Paris 2024 or Los Angeles in 2028, 
Hussey is ranked the world’s third fastest junior 1500m runner and second on the UK under-
17s all time list.

Year 13 student Sophia Lubiecki (top) competes on the international stage as a modern 
pentathlete. As part of the Yorkshire Pentathalon Club, she is the reigning Yorkshire 
Pentahalon champion in her age group. In the Laser run World Championships 2019, Sophia 
placed sixth in the world and is also the Girls team captain for the Winton Fencing Cup.

Gray brothers Archie (Year 10) and Harry (Year 7) (above) both signed for Leeds United 
aged 9 and although interest continues to come in from other premier league academies, 
they both continue to play for teams two years above their age group at Elland Road. Football 
certainly runs in the family with their Father and former professional footballer Andy also 
attending St. John Fisher. 

Former head Girl, Olivia Cook (left) completed a distinguished school career both 
academically and in sport, and made her England U19 debut v Denmark in August 2019. She 
has just signed professionally for Nottingham Forest WFC.
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“I am new to the school for Sixth 
Form and everyone has been 
really friendly and helpful in 
making me feel settled and to get 
to know my way around”
Year 12 Student

 
“My post GCSE results interview 
was helpful in helping me to 
choose A Level courses that are 
appropriate for the course I want 
to study at university”
Year 12 Student

THE CURRICULUM 

Ancient History
Applied Science	
Art 	
Art Graphics	
Art Photography	
Biology	
Business	 
Business Applied
Chemistry	
Computer Science	
Dance	
Design Technology:  
Product Design 3D	
Design Technology:  
Product Design Textiles	
Drama & Theatre	
Economics	

English Language	
English Literature	
English Language &  
Literature
Food Science	
French	
Geography	  
German	
Government & Politics	
Health and Social Care	
History		
IT	
Mathematics	
Media Studies	
Music	
Music Technology 
Performing Arts	

Physical Education	
Physics	
Psychology	
Religious Studies	
Sociology	   
Spanish
Sport	
Travel & Tourism
 
Core Maths
Extended Project  
Qualification (EPQ) 
AS Mathematics
GCSE Maths and English 
Langauge

Students choose three A Level or Level 3 Applied courses for 
their core programme in the Associated Sixth Form, although 
students with a particularly strong GCSE profile may wish to 
pursue a fourth subject, especially if this is Further Mathematics. 
This core programme can be supplemented by another option, 
for example, Core Mathematics, AS Mathematics or an Extended 
Project Qualification.

In selecting their courses, students are encouraged to consider the 
eight ‘facilitating’ subjects for entry to Russell Group universities. 

We endeavour to give students aiming for Medicine, Veterinary 
Medicine and Dentistry the extra preparation they will need for 
interview.  As a comprehensive school, we also aim to support 
students who wish to apply to Oxbridge.  In 2019, 68% of our 
students secured a place at university.  186 of our students 
obtained places at a Russell Group university and 17 students 
secured places to study Medicine, Veterinary Medicine and 
Dentistry.  5 students in 2019 secured places to study Music and 
Musical Theatre at prestigious Conservatoire universities.

Key Stage 3 & 4
The guiding intent of our curriculum is that it is broad, balanced, relevant and where 
necessary, personalised. Our School Mission statement of “Educating for Life” 
is applied to our curriculum and we are proud of the breadth of subjects we are 
able to offer our students.  Throughout their time with us, students follow a core 
programme of English, Mathematics, Religious Studies, Physical Education and 
PSHCE and make their options’ choices in Year 8, beginning Key Stage 4 in Year 9. 
Religious Education and the Catholic Life of the school will always be at the heart of 
our school’s curriculum.

The majority of our students are entered for History or Geography and a Modern 
Foreign Language alongside English, Maths and Science. Together these subjects 
make up the English Baccalaureate Qualification. In addition to this the school offers 
a wide range of options, not least in Performing Arts, Sports and Technology.

 

Associated Sixth Form
As one of the largest school based Sixth Forms in the country, the curriculum offers 
the widest choice of subjects in the area.
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GCSE EXAMINATION  
HIGHLIGHTS  
2018-2020:  
GCSE Level
•	 86.5% of students achieved English and Maths at 4 or above

•	 64% of students achieved English and Maths at 5 or above

•	 EBacc average point score of 5.41
 

Our most recent validated Progress 8 scores have placed us in the top 10%  
of schools nationally, as did our outcomes in English and Mathematics. 
The success of our GCSE outcomes received national recognition from the 
Government in 2019 and contributed to St John Fisher Catholic High School 
being rated the best non-selective school in North Yorkshire (and the best 
school in Harrogate) in the 2020 Real Schools Guide.

Advanced Level
• 	 30% of grades were achieved at A*- A

• 	 57% of grades were achieved at A*- B

• 	 80% of Applied Subject grades were D*- M

• 	 7 students gained places at Oxford or Cambridge

• 	 74% of students obtain their first choice university

Our curriculum is specifically designed towards our students gaining the 
knowledge and skills they need for future learning or successful employment.

Their destinations include apprenticeships with:

 

“I have found it to be a really smooth transition from Y11 into Sixth 
Form. The Y11 induction day in the June was helpful to find out 
more about the Associated Sixth Form and the taster lesson at  
St Aidan’s let us experience what lessons at the other school are like”
Year 12 Student

Stephensons Control Systems
Jaguar Landrover
Rudding Park
Mazars
Serious Sweet Company

Deloitte
KPMG
Allsop LLP
Petheridge Bassra Solicitors
DSEC Rail Projects
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TRANSITION PROCESS

At St John Fisher Catholic High School, our transition programme starts in Year 5. 
Our feeder Catholic primary schools visit us for a fun filled taster day of lessons 
in the summer term. This is then followed by our popular and ever growing 
Masterclasses, which are offered to any Year 5 or 6 child wishing to experience 
St John Fisher Catholic High School. The school offers a wide choice of subjects, 
ranging from Musical Theatre, Science, Technology, Mathematics, Sport, Art and 
Languages. Last year we had over 160 children participating in these classes. Not 
to let the parents feel left out, we have offered parent classes which run alongside 
the pupil classes, so parents can experience Mathematics and Literacy lessons, 
learn about the outstanding pastoral care offered at St John Fisher Catholic High 
School and meet the PTA. 

In the summer term, after the SATs the staff from St John Fisher Catholic High 
School will meet all the Year 6 teachers and the children allocated places at the 
school, so we can get to know your child further, learn about their talents, individual 
needs, and teaching styles. Where necessary, extra visits may be arranged with our 
SENCO.

Transition days take place in early July when our new Year 7 students get to meet 
their subject teachers and begin to find their way around school. At the end of 
the day the children leave with a geometry set, a new reading book and a Year 7 
information booklet containing everything they need to know about their new 
school.

In the September the school has a staggered start for its students, allowing for a 
smooth and purposeful transition into Year 7. 

Musical Theatre - Wednesday 

These practical workshops will provide a 
fantastic introduction to musical theatre 
which will help you to build confidence, 
develop new skills and expand your 
existing knowledge of singing, acting  
and dancing.

During the course, you will work with a 
musical director, an acting coach and 
choreographer to develop your acting, 
voice, movement, singing and dance 
skills. At the end of the 5 week course, 
your group will present a workshop 
performance of well-known musical 
theatre numbers for an audience of 
parents and staff.

So go on, sign up and make your musical 
theatre journey start this summer!

History Mysteries - Wednesday
Dig deeper into the complexities of 
historical mysteries, using investigative 
techniques, modern technologies and 
old-fashioned legwork to develop 
interesting theories about our history. 
Think Jack the Ripper, Princes in the 
Tower, JFK, Marie Celeste etc.

Coding Masterclass - Wednesday
Do you like computers and want to be able 
to learn how to code? Perhaps you have 
already used scratch or python at your 
current school?

Join the ICT department for a 5 week 
introduction to coding and creating 
great programs.  We will use a range 
of programs including scratch, python, 
HTML-CSS and JavaScript to show you 
how to create games and solve problems. 

This will be a great way to get ahead for 
year 7 and improve your thinking and 
problem solving skills in a fun environment. 

A Marvellous Mathematical Tour - 
Wednesday
Embark, each week, upon a mathematical 
journey, venturing through exciting 
puzzles and fun activities. Use your 
mathematical skills to compete against 
other teams in the ultimate mathematical 
challenge. Through your adventure, 
if successful, you will collect passport 
stamps. Will you be in the team that 
collects the most and wins the prize?  If 
you’re a keen mathematician then this is 
a fantastic opportunity to have fun with 
maths and meet the maths department at 
St John Fishers.   

¡Hola Amigos! - Wednesday
Come and learn one of the most 
widely spoken languages in the world 
through a mixture of fun, games, song, 
competitions, music and more! Increase 
your confidence in speaking a foreign 
language and get yourself a step ahead in 
language learning for secondary school.  
¡Hasta luego!

Sporting Superstars - Wednesday
The PE Department are providing a 
fantastic opportunity to experience 
and participate in a number of different 
sporting activities (lacrosse, handball, 
tri-golf, athletic events and dodge ball). In 
these sessions we will look at developing 
skills and techniques in practices and 
competition. 

Fisher Arts - Thursday
Explore the full range of Art disciplines; 
from photography, printing, clay to 
drawing and painting. Try your hand at a 
range of creative arts. 

The SJF Science Crew - Thursday
Come and join Mr Robinson as he takes 
you on an epic and awe inspiring journey 
into the world of science. Take part as we 
mix those chemicals, fire those rockets 
and share our excitement over science.

Adventures in Writing - Thursday
Ever wanted to explore the dark 
dungeons of gothic writing? Ever wanted 
to unlock the portal into a magical world 
of fantasy and adventure? How about 
visiting a dystopian dimension under strict 
surveillance?  Take yourself on a creative 
journey and experience different genres 
on an adventure in writing.

The Edge of the Earth - Thursday
Does exploring faraway places and 
discovering what lies at the extremes of 
the earth excite you? … Then ‘Edge of the 
Earth’ workshop is for you. Come along 
and each week we will explore diverse 
and dynamic places around the world. 
We will go on a journey of discovery week 
by week exploring the geography, way of 
life and diverse culture of places at the 
extreme. 

Mr Owen’s Manufacturing Mastery - 
Thursday
Interested in Designing and Making? 
Experience using the school’s workshop 
machinery, computer aided design 
software and the laser cutter in the 
manufacture of a range of exciting 
projects. Could you be the next James 
Dyson or Jonathan Ive?

Allons-y! - Thursday
This 5 week course aims to introduce 
students to the French language and 
culture through games, music and more.  
If you are interested in languages, France 
or other French speaking countries then 
this is for you! This course is packed with 
fun and interactive activities and will 
increase your confidence in speaking 
French. Come along to meet new people 
and enjoy yourself whilst learning to 
communicate in a foreign language, 
spoken by 229 million people worldwide. 
!À bientôt !

Masterclasses 2019
St John Fisher School is offering Masterclasses from a variety of subjects across the curriculum.  

The classes are offered to all children in Year 5 and 6 from our feeder primary schools and parishes.
The classes will run for 5 weeks starting Wednesday 5th June to Thursday 4th July 2019 and take place 

on either a Wednesday or Thursday 4 - 5pm at St John Fisher Catholic High School.
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KEY STAFF

HEADTEACHER’S PA & OFFICE MANAGER 

Mrs Deacon is the school Office Manager and 

Mr Mort’s PA. She is here to help you with any 

concerns you may have.

RECEPTIONIST

Mrs Smith is the school Receptionist.

ADMISSION’S MANAGER & HEAD OF YEAR SUPPORT

Mrs Tait works closely with the Heads of Year and 

will be the first point of contact for your parents.

IMPORTANT DATES 2020 – 2021

TERM / HOLIDAY DATES

Autumn Term 2020 .........
Tuesday 8th September – Friday 18th December

Half Term Holiday .........
.. Monday 26th October – Friday 30th October

Spring Term 2021 ........
... Tuesday 5th January – Friday 26th March

Half Term Holiday .........
.. Monday 15th February – Friday 19th February

Summer Term 2021 ........
Monday 12th April – Friday 23rd July

May Day Holiday ........
.... Monday 3rd May

Half Term Holiday .........
.. Monday 31st May – Friday 4th June

Monday 7th September 2020

Friday 16th October 2020

Monday 30th November 2020

Monday 4th January 2021

Wednesday 17th March 2021

TRAINING DAYS

Mrs Crichton   

Miss Hayward - Shott 

Mr Sharpe

Mrs Joy  

Miss Gregg 

Mr Tanner - Smith 

01

YEAR 7 BOOKLET
2020 - 2021
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St John Fisher Catholic High School is a long-standing centre for the Duke of 
Edinburgh Award scheme.  In 2016 the school added the Gold Award to its highly 
successful Bronze Award programme.  The first cohort of 7 Sixth Form students 
increased to 21 in the following year.

DUKE OF EDINBURGH  
AWARD SCHEME
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THE PERFORMING 
ARTS
St John Fisher Catholic High School maintains that the Arts 
are central to the development of confident, enquiring and 
imaginative young people who are aware of their cultural 
heritage and value the world in which they live.

In 2013, we were awarded Arts Mark Gold by Trinity College given the opportunities 
we offer in a range of disciplines. The school remains a lead school in the 
development of the Arts  since its designation as a specialist Arts College in 1999 
and has benefited from enhanced funding and facilities.

Dance
Dance is offered throughout years 7 to 13, contributing to both the artistic and 
physical education of our students. Dance clubs are on offer for all students in 
Year 7 and 8. Such clubs culminate in school performances as well as numerous 
opportunities to perform within the local community. The senior dance clubs have 
participated in numerous showcases within North Yorkshire. The Dance Department 
works closely with local dance organisations and professionals in the industry. Many 
of our past students have gone on to study at dance conservatoires and now, as 
professionals, regularly return to deliver workshops for our students.

Drama
The Drama Department aims to help all students of all abilities to be creative and 
confident. From Year 7 through to Year 13 students are encouraged to be inquisitive, 
bold and original as they develop their understanding of drama. We place a great 
emphasis on performance and look to give all an opportunity to perform. In the 
past, students have had the chance to perform in our whole school musicals, take 
part in the Schools Shakespeare Festival as well as be involved in Drama club 
performances. We produce large scale senior musicals every year. Billy Elliot in 
2016, Grease in 2017, Legally Blonde in 2018 and our 2019 production was a musical 
extravaganza ”Magic of the Musicals”.

Music
The Music Department is a vital and vibrant part of school life, providing many 
opportunities for pupils in both curriculum lessons and extra curricular activities. 
Music also plays an important part in the schools’ liturgical life and supports mass 
and worship throughout the year.

All pupils study Music in Years 7 and 8 with lessons integrating the activities of 
composing, performing, listening and appraising. Music is a popular option at GCSE 
level and further study can include A Level Music and Music Technology in our 
specialist computer suites and recording studio or Performing Arts.

The extra curricular opportunities in the school are extensive, offering a variety of 
ensembles with something for everyone. These include: 2 different choirs, a jazz 
ensemble, a concert band, junior band, string, flute, saxophone, guitar, brass and 
percussion ensembles.

We also offer instrumental lessons on all instruments and employ all of our own 
private peripatetic teachers, meaning a more streamlined, cheaper and effective 
system. Current teachers include session musicians, professional performers and 
ABRSM and Rock School examiners. 
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Our school offers a variety of trips and school visits; these range from day and field trips and numerous theatre performances 
to residential trips that are local, national or overseas. The school believes that a residential visit with other children can be an 
invaluable learning experience and we provide a wide range of opportunities during their time at school. 

SCHOOL TRIPS

Ski Trip

Year 9 Rome

Year 10 Salamanca

Key Stage 3
Junior Musicians Residential
Geography Residential
Northumbrian Outward Bound Residential
Multi Faith Visit
History Trip to Normandy
Beamish 
Sports Tour to Italy
 
 

Key Stage 4
Ardèche Water Sports Tour
History Berlin Trip
Geography Sorrento Trip
Dance and Drama to London Theatres
Language Trip to Spain
Lourdes Pilgrimage
Camino Pilgrimage
Music Trip to Toronto 
RE Trip to Rome 

Sixth Form
European Work Experience
Cambridge and Oxford Open Days
Ski Trip
Walsingham Pilgrimage
Overseas Art Trip 
Salamanca
Politics Trip to USA

20

Year 9 Dance and Drama, London

Year 9 Paris

Year 8 Beamish Trip
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Each year Sixth Form students elect their representatives. Known as the Congress, they are responsible for Sixth 
Form charity fund raising and bringing issues of concern to the School Senior Leadership Team.

Year 12 Iceland

Ardèche Water Sports Tour

Senior Musicians Tour to Toronto



ASSOCIATED SIXTH FORM
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Study Programmes are broad, with strong emphasis on 
personal development. The quality and breath of study 
programmes help students to progress onto appropriate 
destinations after sixth form.

Year 12 students are ambassadors for the school. They 

promote and support the school community in a variety 

of ways; Peer Listeners, Prefects, School Council. This

service to the community is a cornerstone of the Catholic 

Life of the school.
 
Section 48 Inspection, May 2018

Unique…
The Associated Sixth Form was created in 1973 as a unique 
venture in ecumenical education. Its aim is to provide a 
Christian environment in which all students who wish to remain 
at school beyond the age of 16 are given the opportunity to 
fulfil their academic potential. This is achieved by pooling the 
resources, staff expertise and experience of two outstanding 
schools for the benefit of all Sixth Form students.

Varied…
Courses are offered at GCE Advanced, Level 3 Applied and 
BTEC Diploma and GCSE Levels. Last year 358 students 
advanced to Higher Education. With so many students 
between St. Aidan’s and St John Fisher, the Associated Sixth 
Form can offer a rich diversity of choice. The Association can 
also offer opportunities for students to work on extended 
projects and to be involved in a wide range of enrichment 
activities. 

Students enter not only from St. Aidan’s and St John Fisher, 
but also from more than 30 other schools in any one year.  
We believe that such a wide and varied intake helps to enrich 
the life of all students. It certainly provides all entrants with 
a challenge and the impetus of a fresh start. The evidence 
suggests that this experience is of great benefit when 
students make the transition from school to university.

Successful and popular...
Ofsted have reported that the Sixth Form provides an 
outstanding all-round education with exceptionally high-quality 
teaching for students whose attitudes to learning are superb.

Representative…
Staff and students at each site elect representatives from 
whom the Head Boy, Head Girl and student leaders are 
chosen. These committees have become essential to the 
successful leadership of both the Sixth Form and the two 
schools; their members gain invaluable understanding of 
management and provide a welcome influence at school 
events.

Creative…
Students manage their own facilities and organise sports, 
musical and dramatic events. They also participate in service 
to the community, in fund raising for local, national and 
international charities, in helping staff in the running of school 
activities and in assisting within lessons, particularly in relation 
to pupils with special educational needs.
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Emily Pederson, a St John Fisher Year 13 student won a 
prestigious national award for music composition earlier 
this year.  Already a Grade 8 pianist and trumpeter and well 
known musician in the local area, Emily was one of the ten 
finalists for the National Ora Youth Composer competition.  
She was commissioned to write her own reflection on a piece 
of Renaissance Choral music.  After performances by all the 
finalists, Emily was named overall national winner of the Youth 
Award, presented to her by Stephen Fry and John Rutter. 
Emily was delighted to start studying composition at the 
Royal Northern College of Music in September 2020.

MUSIC SUCCESS FOR Y13  
STUDENT EMILY PEDERSON

“In the first week in September I changed an A Level 
course from my original choice and my Senior Tutor 
was really helpful in helping me make my choices”

Year 12 Student

Sixth Form Congress 2020-2021



Although St John Fisher Catholic High School 
regularly takes its place in the top 30 non-
selective schools in the country on the grounds 
of its outstanding academic performance, 
the school never loses sight of its duty of 
care towards students of ALL abilities. It is a 
comprehensive school.

Fundamentally, the school strives to:

•  	 encourage and cultivate an ethos of lifelong learning

•  	 enable students to develop as rounded individuals

•  	� to develop further the school’s outstanding reputation for 
Special Educational Needs.

To give our students the best chance of success in life and 
to enable them to make the right choices when faced with 
difficult situations, we take care to guide them and instil in 
them Christian values that lie at the heart of our community.

Our extensive pastoral team extends to form tutors, attainment 
coordinators, learning mentors, pupil welfare officer and 
Wellspring counsellor.  

However, one of the key strengths of our school is that every 
member of staff, teaching or non-teaching, recognises the 
part they have to play in the care of all our young people, 
on a daily basis. We are proud of our ethos that every child 
really does matter and we value and support each and every 
member of our school community, particularly when they are 
most in need.

In this school, pastoral care and academic achievement 
go hand in hand. We see the value in all our students’ 
achievements and encourage positive attitudes in all at  
St John Fisher Catholic High School. We aim to give all 
our young people equal opportunities to succeed within a 
positive and caring environment to enable them to fulfil their 
individual potential. The team work very closely with other 
specialist agencies in North and West Yorkshire and are able 
to refer students to these services where necessary.

CARE AND ACHIEVEMENT  
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Our Pastoral Team is based in The Attic which is a quiet, 
calm and confidential area of the main school which students 
can access during the school day.  The team provide 
comprehensive pastoral, behaviour and learning support to 
students across all year groups including Sixth Form.  They 
aim to understand student’s behaviour patterns and triggers 
and use these to develop bespoke interventions for each 
individual student.  

Pastoral Support Team

The  team work with students on a one to one basis and in 
small groups to make realistic, meaningful and sustainable 
changes.  Support can relate to all sorts of issues which 
affect learning and achievement in school.  These include 
anxiety, low mood,  bereavement, emotional wellbeing, anger 
management, stress control as well as more traditional issues 
such as organisation skills, effective transition and exam 
preparation skills.  

We aim to support all students in a caring and positive 
environment so that each one of them is able to fulfil their 
potential.  
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In a recent Ofsted Inspection  
(May 2019) it was commented that 
St John Fisher Catholic High School 
‘has ensured that provision for 
pupil’s personal development and 
welfare is strong’ and ‘pupils told 
inspectors that they felt confident 
to be individual and able to express 
their identity in school’

SEND
The school has a highly regarded Learning Support 
Department. Our school policy for Inclusion and SEND 
ensures the appropriate steps are taken to provide all 
students with equality of opportunity and access.

The department works with teaching staff, the Heads of 
Departments, Heads of Years and the Pastoral Support Team 
to identify, assess, plan and review the special educational 
needs of students at our school.

All the pupils identified with SEND have a Key Worker who 
provides additional support and is a valuable link between 
school and home.

High Starters
Students entering the school displaying an exceptional 
level of achievement in relation to their peers at KS2 (based 
on SATs) are identified as High Starters. We identify these 
students early to ensure they are appropriately stretched from 
the moment they enter KS3. Provision is in three areas: stretch 
and challenge opportunities in the classroom; in-school 
enrichment including the super-curriculum programme, 
discussion groups and visiting speakers, and out of school 
enrichment, trips and visits. 

Relationships with local universities are strong and academics are 
invited into school to address pupils. Work related opportunities 
are also provided. Students are given the opportunity to 
visit Oxford and Cambridge universities and encouraged to 
participate in essay competitions and summer schools. 

Pupil Premium
At our school we promote an ethos of high expectations 
for all students and do not stereotype students in receipt 
of the Pupil Premium as being a group with less potential 
to succeed. 7% of students at the school are in receipt of 
Pupil Premium and we have an individualised approach to 
supporting these students throughout all key stages.

Our main focus is first and foremost on high-quality teaching 
within the classroom.  We also support students both 
within and outside the classroom through the allocation of 
teaching assistants, pupil progress champions and mentors. 
The funding also ensures that all essential school trips 
(such as theatre trips, field work trips) are funded and there 
is a generous subsidy for residential trips. We also fund 
equipment for students to ensure equity in education.

Learning Support Department

Presentation evening 2019

All students spoke highly of the pastoral provision in school.

Ofsted



GENERAL INFORMATION 
AND ADMISSIONS

Reports
Three progress and behaviour reports are issued each year.

Homework
Homework is recognised as an essential part of the process 
of education, helping to develop good study habits, self-
discipline and responsibility for personalised learning. It is the 
school’s policy that homework is set for all pupils, and that 
tasks are appropriate to individual abilities. Homework can 
take various forms: written work, reading, rote learning, enquiry, 
research among other tasks.

Sex and Relationships Education (SRE)
The school’s programmes for sex and relationship education 
(SRE) and personal, health, social and citizenship education 
(PSHCE) are firmly rooted in the Catholic ethos of the school 
and closely linked to the school’s programme for religious 
education. While the school follows National Curriculum and 
GCSE specifications, its programmes for SRE and PSHCE are 
in full accordance with the teachings of the Roman Catholic 
Church, having due regard to guidance from the Diocese 
of Leeds. The programme emphasises the sacred nature of 
Christian marriage and its centrality to family life and is also 
linked to the school’s active promotion of a healthy lifestyle. 
Students are encouraged to develop positive values within 
a Christian, moral framework that will guide their decisions, 
judgments and behaviour.

Although parents retain the statutory right to withdraw their 
child from the school’s SRE programme, the governors expect 
that families who seek admission to the school are fully aware 
of the aim to implement the teachings and doctrines of the 
Catholic Church in this area.

School Admissions
The governors are responsible for admission to this Catholic 
voluntary school. They review and publish their admission’s 
policy on an annual basis, to ensure compliance with the 
relevant statutory requirements and the latest Code of Practice. 
The current policy and admission criteria are available directly 
from the school or on the school website and are included in 
the papers issued with this prospectus. The admission policy 
does give priority to baptised Catholic children, although the 
governors welcome applications from other families. Places are 
always offered in strict accordance with the published criteria. 
There is an opportunity to visit school on our Open Day which 
is held in the Autumn terms prior to the closing date for the 
normal admission cycle. Families who are moving into the area 
and require places outside the normal cycle for admission 
should contact the school directly.

St John Fisher Catholic High School enjoys a close 
partnership with many Catholic Primary Schools within 
the Diocese of Leeds, namely: 

Barkston Ash Catholic School 

St Edward’s, Boston Spa 

St Joseph’s, Harrogate

St Joseph’s, Tadcaster

St Joseph’s, Wetherby

St Mary’s, Knaresborough

St Robert’s, Harrogate 

St Wilfrid’s, Ripon
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St John Fisher Catholic High School, Hookstone Drive, Harrogate HG2 8PT
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